
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

28th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,
We have all made it to the end of the Spring term smiling, yay!

There have been some wonderful events this week that have really raised spirits 
and reminded me of the joy that we have in school. For some, it is easy for the day-
to-day stresses of the school building to dull the shine that is always so present at 

St Andrew’s. The children all shining so brightly this term has been so wonderful for 
us all to see and has been the perfect reminder of why we do it!

Thank you for those of who were able to join us for our Easter Service at St 
Andrew’s this afternoon. Another really lovely event where we can enjoy being 

together as the St Andrew’s Family.
Wishing you all a refreshing Easter break and thinking of our families who are 

experiencing sadness or loss at this time.
Wishing you all a lovely holiday.

From Mrs Black and the St. Andrew’s team.

Please do complete the Parent survey by 
following the link below. 

Thank you to those who have already done so.
https://forms.gle/uZXZPcgseGgzEfyw6

Goodbye and Good luck 

to Mrs. Goody.

She is heading to NRA 

to join their Science 

teaching team.

We wish her all the best.

GOODBYE TO MRS WARING
We all said goodbye to Mrs. Waring in church 
today. She and her family are relocating to

Scotland for a new adventure.
We will all miss her hugely and she leaves an 

amazing legacy at St Andrew’s.
A computing scheme and ‘set-up’ that is 

brilliant, Digital leaders (who save teachers 
skins!),  School councillors (who are fabulous 
at explaining how and what needs to changed 
in school and our community) We have a lot to 

thank her for.

https://forms.gle/uZXZPcgseGgzEfyw6


Summer Term 2024

Monday 15th April: children back to school
Monday 6th May: Bank Holiday

Monday 13th to Thursday 16th May: SATS Week (Year 6)
Monday 27th to Friday 31st May: Half Term Break

Monday 3rd June: Inset Day
Wednesday 5th June: Sports Day (reserve date Wednesday 12th June)

Tuesday 18th June: Class Photos
Wednesday 19th to Friday 21st June: Hilltop Residential Trip (Year 6)

Tuesday 25th June: Year 5 Taster Day, Maltings Academy (further details to follow from Maltings)

Friday 5th July: Inset Day
Monday 22nd July: Year 6 Leavers Party (3.10-5.00pm)

Tuesday 23rd July: Year 6 Leavers Picnic 11.30am (Year 6 parents welcome)
Tuesday 23rd July: Last day of term

Wednesday 24th July to Friday 30th August: Summer Holidays
Monday 2nd September: Inset Day

Tuesday 3rd September: children back to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6 Please complete the Google form in the link below with the name
of the Secondary School your child will be attending from Sept
2024 (Year 7).

https://forms.gle/ALBe6cSZmaETURnv5

https://forms.gle/ALBe6cSZmaETURnv5


HOT MEALS ARE BACK!

We are delighted to offer hot school meals again and we thank you for your support whilst we 
navigate through these early days of service!  After Easter we will begin on week 1 menu below.  

Please ensure you have PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay.

Meals are £2.50 daily 

Thank you for helping to support our school by choosing a school meal for your child/ren.  

ParentPay and Pre-Ordering School Meals

ALL lunches will need to be PRE-ORDERED via ParentPay – can you please
ensure they are ordered as follows:

• Week 1 – week beginning 15th April – please pre-order your child’s hot
school meal by the end of the Easter holidays and prior to 8am on the
first day back.

• Weeks 2 & 3 - can also be pre-ordered via ParentPay now but we will send
further guidance after Easter on the deadlines for pre-ordering
subsequent weeks.

Hot school meals cannot be ordered in class on the day. Home packed
lunches will need to be provided for children who haven’t pre-ordered.



For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
25th March to 14th April 2024 

Henry M, Amelia P, Sienna, Maxwell, Eden, Delilah, Charlie, Ellis C (Y3),       

Miss Blatch, Mrs Banyard, Mrs Briggs, Mrs Davies, Mrs Cyriac

PE DAYS 

AFTER 

EASTER

Playground Muga Hall Field

Monday Year 3: Basketball Year 4: Athletics

Tuesday Year 5: Basketball Year 6: Athletics 

Wednesday Year 5: Athletics

Thursday Year 3: Athletics

Friday Year 4: Tennis Year 6: Rounders

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


Points for this term!

Berwicks 4743

Greystones 4743

Priory 4966

Vinehurst 4743

WELL DONE TO 
PRIORY HOUSE!

The Return of School Meals.
So many happy faces! 

Huge thanks to our catering team for 
working so hard to make this happen. 



Spotlight on The Poetry Slam



Spotlight on Year 5 
Easter performance
‘Roll back the Stone’

Spotlight on Year 5

On Monday, Year 5 performed the 

Easter story in an amazing production

called ‘Roll back the stone’. Every child 

really did shine through confidently

speaking their lines, singing in groups or 

solos and acting on stage. A special

mention to Jack, Max, Amelie and 

Isabelle for braving the solo songs –

what beautiful voices you have!          

Mrs Briggs and Mrs Spilling couldn’t be 

prouder of how hard all the children 

have worked on this show and they 

have been a delight to watch. 

Well done Year 5!



Spotlight on Year 5 
Easter performance
‘Roll back the Stone’



Well done to Eleanor in Year 5!
She finished 18/80+ in the Essex Schools Cross Country final on 

Wednesday!



Shining at Home

We had a lovely message from Tobias’ family who
wanted to share his achievements from last Friday
evening at his Beavers group in Witham.

During his time as a Beaver, he worked hard to
complete all 6 challenge badges, which earnt him
the Chief Scout's Bronze award. Tobias had also
taken part in the Handicraft challenge, where
Beavers from different groups across Essex can
take part. For one of his entries, Tobias received a
3rd place medal, and his club won the trophy for
their efforts overall.

Finally, to round off the successful evening, Tobias
"swum up" to Cubs, and was given his frog
momento to help him do so!

His family are so proud of him, and for all his hard
work and dedication during his time at Beavers!

Well done Tobias – that’s a fantastic achievement!



Shining at Home

Recently, Minaya (Year 5) did her Grade 3 
Music Theory exam under the ABRSM 
exam board and her family are delighted 
to inform us all that she passed with flying 
colours - achieving a Distinction!

They are extremely proud of her.

Well done and HUGE congratulations to
you Minaya.



Well done to Rhys in Year 3 for demonstrating CARE values in
supporting Little Havens. Please help support Rhys if you can.



Please copy and paste the link below to access the Family First magazine:-

https://issuu.com/sevenstarmedia/docs/ff_spring2024_digital210324

https://issuu.com/sevenstarmedia/docs/ff_spring2024_digital210324



